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DEPARTMENT QF PUBRLIC SERVICE AND GIMNEET

TO: Thomas R. Kneeland
Members of Council
City Attorney

FROM: Robert Priestas
Director of Public Service and Engineering

DATE: June 15, 2018

SUBJECT: Report to Council, June 25, 2018

There are no action items from the Director of Public Service and Engineering.

UPDATES

ODOT SmartLane Project Update —ODOT successfully bid the project and is in
the process of awarding the contract to Complete General Construction. They
expect to begin work at the end of this June. They anticipate that most of the early
work will be concentrated on 1-670, to complete the resurfacing and median
pavement reconstruction this fall. As they get further into construction, we will
receive additional communication regarding this project. Please see below for some
information on what to expect as the project begins construction.

What you will see on-site this year:

1. Night time paving work on 1-670, which will require lane closures. Speed
limits will be reduced in the work zone.

2. Closure of the median shoulder with concrete barrier, from I-71 out to I-
270. This allows the contractor to work safely behind barrier, they will
access the median from WB 670. The existing number of lanes on 670 will
be maintained during the day, but will be restriped towards the outside.

3. Contractor staging in the 270/670/62 Interchange to prepare/begin some of
the interchange work.



Work expected next year:

1. The large overhead message boards will take several months to build & ship,
we expect them to be erected next summer.

2. Noise walls are anticipated to be built next season.

3. The new interchange ramps, and 1-270 pavement work.



